MINUTES OF THE CITY OF LAS VEGAS CITY COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 19, 2025 AT 5:30 P.M. IN THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

MAYOR: David Romero

COUNCILORS: Marvin Martinez

Barbara Casey

Michael L. Montoya

David Ulibarri

ALSO PRESENT: Tim Montgomery, City Manager

Casandra Fresquez, City Clerk Caleb Marquez, Sergeant at Arms

Geno Zamora, Contracted City Attorney

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Romero called the meeting to order at 5:34 pm. Mayor Romero advised that the meeting was a regularly scheduled City Council meeting, which was scheduled prior to the incident that they're dealing with. Mayor Romero advised that the Governing Body was in agreement with calling a Special City Council meeting for Friday to provide an update regarding the water crisis.

ROLL CALL

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilor Casey asked for a moment of silence to give thanks to our Lord for helping the community through the challenges during the week. Councilor Casey asked that they move forward in a positive manner and for people to show some patience and gratitude for all the work that has been going on, for the City employees and those who have been affected in a negative way.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

City Clerk Fresquez mentioned City Manager Tim Montgomery recommended the removal of the Police Chief Report, removal of the presentation by Travis Martinez, and removal of Business Item # 6.

Councilor Martinez made a motion to approve the agenda as amended. Councilor Casey seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll call vote was taken and reflected the following:

David Ulibarri Yes

Councilor Montoya asked to move Consent Item #1 under Business Items.

Mayor Romero advised that there was already a motion and a second.

Contracted Attorney Geno Zamora advised that they had started the vote and they could restart by asking if it was a friendly amendment to Councilor Martinez's motion.

Councilor Martinez advised that he was in agreement with the amendment to his motion.

Mr. Zamora advised that the second needed to be in agreement also.

Councilor Casey advised that she was not in agreement and asked City Manager Tim Montgomery for his opinion.

City Manager Montgomery advised that Consent Item 1, was for addendum # 2 to keep the vendor for another year to provide engineering and distribution

waterline services. City Manager Montgomery advised it was not guaranteeing work but to have the vendor on call and there are currently no projects assigned to the vendor.

Councilor Martinez asked to rescind his motion.

Mr. Zamora advised that there was a first and second and they had started the vote and should probably complete the vote and if the motion fails they will get a second motion.

Mr. Zamora advised that he was following Parliamentary procedures due to there being a motion and a second and voting had begun with one vote called. Mr. Zamora advised since there was no friendly amendment the vote should be completed and if it fails there should be a second motion.

David Ulibarri	Yes	Michael L. Montoya	No
Barbara Casey	Yes	Marvin Martinez	No

City Clerk Fresquez advised there was a tie.

Mayor Romero voted no and broke the tie.

City Clerk Fresquez advised motion carried.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to approve the agenda with the three amendments that City Manager recommended and also move Consent Item # 1 as Business Item # 1. Councilor Ulibarri seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll call vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez	Yes	Barbara Casey	No
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT

Mr. Brooks Potts advised he would speak during public input on Friday for the Special City Council meeting.

MaRian Brotherton thanked Mayor and Council for all they do for the City of Las Vegas. Ms. Brotherton asked if Las Vegas Day at the Legislature was still happening or was it delayed.

Mayor Romero advised they cannot provide answers during public input.

Ms. Brotherton asked where we are at on the water process.

Mayor Romero advised it would be discussed during his Mayor's Report.

MAYOR'S APPOINTMENTS/REPORTS AND RECOGNITIONS/PROCLAMATIONS

Mayor Romero apologized to the community for all they've had to endure in the past week. Mayor Romero advised that he understands the community's frustration as the Governing Body is also frustrated. Mayor Romero advised that an After Incident Review/Investigation would be conducted and assured that the public would be able to review it once it's done. Mayor Romero advised that it's important for them to understand what happened and what the cause was. Mayor Romero advised that it's premature to point fingers at anybody. Mayor Romero advised the main focus for the City was to restore water back to the community and the health and safety of the community was prioritized. Mayor Romero advised that there has been frustration amongst the Governing Body regarding communication and an Emergency Management Team was put together to address the situation. Mayor Romero advised he felt it would be pre-mature to pull employees from resources they were handling to have an emergency meeting. Mayor Romero thanked all City employees for all they had done.

City Manager Tim Montgomery advised that the situation was incredibly regretful and placed extreme hardship on the community. City Manager Montgomery advised it devastates trust and is critical for the City to have an after action review completed and published for the community to know the cause of the crisis and be assured it won't happen again. City Manager Montgomery thanked the community for their support on conserving water, following the guidance on the boil advisory order, and positive feedback towards the City. City Manager

Montgomery also thanked the Governing body for all their support and dedication to the constituents. City Manager Montgomery also thanked all City employees for all their tireless efforts. City Manager Montgomery advised the City of Las Vegas Public Information Officer Amanda Salas had been providing public service announcements as accurately as possible. City Manager Montgomery advised they had established an Incident Command Center led by Police Chief Caleb Marquez and Fire Chief Steve Spann, while City Manager Montgomery was the Planning Manager making decisions on behalf of the City of Las Vegas.

Police Chief Caleb Marquez advised in June 2024 he had a significant amount of time to prepare a decision compared to February 2025 where he had hours to prepare a decision and advised it was a very difficult and unstable situation. Police Chief Marquez advised that the Macro Trucking Company out of Louisiana had been hauling water from Santa Fe and Santa Rosa and pumping the water directly into the tanks to supply the water system. Police Chief Marguez advised the water treatment plant was producing 1,300 gallons of water per minute which is equivalent to 1.8 million gallons a day. Police Chief Marguez advised the leaks had been isolated and had been taken care of or were in the process of being taken care of. Police Chief Marquez stated the Luna tank was at 27 ft, and 2.2 million gallons of water had been put back into the tank. Police Chief Marquez advised water pressure around town had been stable and water distribution had been bleeding air out of the lines, while making sure the water was not deadlocked due to the air being stuck in the lines. Police Chief Marquez thanked all City staff for their dedication and time. Police Chief Marquez advised Garner had been taking care of water distribution plans, handing out water to the community at the distribution sites from 8:00 am to 8:00 pm, with several trucks delivering pallets of water. Police Chief Marquez advised water had been delivered to critical care facilities and critical areas of town that were out of water.

Mayor Romero advised finger pointing should not take place as the incident review was not yet completed and believes it would show compounding issues that led to the situation. Mayor Romero advised without the data and facts it was a critical situation. Mayor Romero stated once the incident report is completed, the situation would never happen again.

City Manager Tim Montgomery advised the City of Las Vegas was still under the boil advisory and included the Department of Health when it was announced on the City website, City Facebook and the radio to address and respond to the boil order. City Manager Montgomery advised that the water would need to be tested at eight different sites throughout the City, twice within 24 hours of each other and as long as the water is clean and meeting State standards, the boil advisory would be lifted. City Manager Montgomery advised the guidelines that needed to be followed had to be in compliance 95% of a month's time, the water treatment plant had to be up and running for a certain amount of time, and have a certain level of water in the tank reserves as the State would hold the City to a certain criteria. City Manager Montgomery advised the City should still follow the boil water advisory.

1. Appointment of Lawrence Quintana to the Design and Review Board.

Mayor Romero advised that Mr. Quintana was part of the CCHP and with his knowledge of historical buildings he would be an essential part of the committee.

Councilor Martinez made a motion to approve the appointment of Lawrence Quintana to the Design and Review Board. Councilor Ulibarri seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll call vote was taken and reflected the following:

Barbara Casey	Passed	Marvin Martinez	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Passed	David Ulibarri	Yes
Barbara Casey	No	Michael L. Montoya	No

City Clerk Fresquez advised there was a tie.

Mayor Romero voted yes and broke the tie.

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

Councilor Montoya advised if there was an issue filling the committees with City residents or within the City they needed to abide by the Charter by changing it, while the Charter Commission was meeting.

Mayor Romero advised there had been great community members from the County that had been instrumental in a lot of the business.

2. Appointment of Dr. Carol Linder to the Economic Development Committee.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve the appointment of Dr. Carol Linder to the Economic Development Committee. Councilor Montoya seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll call vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Marinez Yes Barbara Casey Yes
David Ulibarri Yes Michael L. Montoya Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

3. Appointment of the CEO of Alta Vista Hospital to the Economic Development Committee.

Mayor Romero advised there was a transition from interim CEO of Alta Vista Hospital. Mayor Romero advised it would be very instrumental for them to be part of any Economic Development discussions within the community.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve the appointment of the CEO of Alta Vista Regional Hospital. Councilor Martinez seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll call vote was taken and reflected the following:

David Ulibarri Yes Marvin Martinez Yes Barbara Casey Yes Michael L. Montoya Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

COUNCILORS' REPORTS

Councilor Ulibarri thanked all City staff and volunteers. Councilor Ulibarri advised the Council was there to help, to help Mayor, City Manager and staff. Councilor Ulibarri blessed everyone for doing what they did.

Councilor Casey advised Public Information Officer Amanda Salas kept her updated on everything that was going on. Councilor Casey advised she

volunteered for people to send her emails if they did not have water. Councilor Casey advised she was emotional when reading the emails she received. Councilor Casey thanked the employees of the City for addressing the needs of the community and the people of Las Vegas for taking the time to ask for help.

Councilor Martinez thanked everyone who played a role to ensure people received water and advised it was disappointing when you turned on the faucet and there was no water knowing it's an essential part of life. Councilor Martinez stated it wasn't only difficult for the community, but for City staff, Mayor and City Manager. Councilor Martinez advised that the City was set up in three different zones, therefore it affects everyone differently. Councilor Martinez stated when one zone starts to fail it slows the other two down and causes an impact on the community. Councilor Martinez thanked everyone for being patient and for not giving negative feedback towards the City. Councilor Martinez advised the money the City received from FEMA will be used towards a new treatment plant, while in the meantime the City would maintain the treatment plant they have now.

Councilor Montoya thanked all City staff and volunteers who helped with the water crisis. Councilor Montoya advised it's devastating to lose a large amount of water in a short period of time, knowing the City had put a great quantity of mechanisms in place after the fire crisis. Councilor Montoya thanked the Mayor and Council for acting quickly and bringing in water from other sources. Councilor Montoya mentioned he takes full responsibility for requesting an emergency meeting to be held with the latest update on the water crisis, and exact cause as to why the City is lacking water. Councilor Montoya advised there are plans for the future such as: fire protection concerns, liability, and health concerns to ensure the event does not occur again. Councilor Montoya advised the Mayor and Council are obligated to be held accountable for the community of Las Vegas.

FINANCE REPORT

Finance Director Morris Madrid went into a lengthy discussion over the City of Las Vegas funds and Lodgers Tax promotional fund revenues. Finance Director Madrid also mentioned the full \$98 million dollars received from FEMA was still intact and invested in the State Treasury investment pool. Finance Director Madrid advised a rough estimate of \$3-4 million dollars was invested into the water treatment plant.

PRESENTATIONS/POSSIBLE DIRECTION

Presentation by Bianca Padilla, Youth Services and Delinquency Prevention, unit Manager with Children, Youth and Families Department (CYFD) giving an overview of the New Mexico Continuums of Care Model. Ms. Padilla advised her unit would like to provide a local Juvenile Justice Advisory with grant funding from the City of Las Vegas as the fiscal agent. Ms. Padilla mentioned the advisory was to help fund certain programs that are targeted toward the situations taking place within the community to help young individuals excel.

CONSENT AGENDA

City Clerk Fresquez read the Consent Agenda (2-4) into the record as follows:

- 2. Request approval of Addendum #1 to Contract #4067-24 with Pavement Sealant & Supply Inc. for building materials and related supplies.
- 3. Request approval of Addendum #1 to Contract #4068-24 with Hay's Plumbing & Heating for building materials and related supplies.
- 4. Request approval of Addendum #1 to Contract #4074-24 with BTU Block and Concrete Inc. for building materials & related supplies.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda (2-4) as presented. Councilor Martinez seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

David Ulibarri	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	Barbara Casey	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

BUSINESS ITEMS

Request approval of Adendum #2 to Contract #3951-23 with Souder Miller
 Associates for engineering services for the water distribution system.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to table Adendum #2 to Contract #3951-23 with Souder Miller & Associates for engineering services for the water distribution system until March 19, 2025 Council meeting. Councilor Casey seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

David Ulibarri Yes Barbara Casey Passed Michael L. Montoya Yes Marvin Martinez Yes Barbara Casey Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

Councilor Montoya advised he was under the impression Souder Miller was under a different name, therefore he voted to table the Consent Business item.

1. Conduct a Public Hearing and request approval of Ordinance No. 25-02 to amend the official zoning map of the City of Las Vegas by rezoning the property at 11 Bibb Drive from an R-A (Residential Agricultural Zone) to a C-3 (General Commercial Zone).

Councilor Montoya made a motion to enter into a Public Hearing for Business Item #1. Councilor Casey seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez	Yes	Barbara Casey	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

City Clerk Fresquez swore in Community Development Director Lucas Marquez and Travis Regensberg.

Community Development Director Lucas Marquez advised the property was 2.9 acres that was annexed into the City of Las Vegas. Community Development Director Marquez advised Mr. Travis Regensberg was potentially looking to sell the property to a developer and would like to change it from Residential Agricultural Zone to a C-3 zone that would fit the potential sale.

Councilor Montoya asked if the property was part of the D-Bibbs Subdivision.

Community Development Director Marquez advised no, the property was across the street from the New Mexico Department of Transportation.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to exit the Public Hearing and reconvene into regular session. Councilor Casey seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Barbara Casey	Yes	Michael L. Montoya	Yes
David Ulibarri	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to approve Ordinance No. 25-02 to amend the official zoning map of the City of Las Vegas by rezoning the property at 11 Bibb Drive from an R-A (Residential Agricultural Zone) to a C-3 (General Commercial Zone). Councilor Casey seconded the motion.

Ordinance 25-02 was presented as follows: Due to the length of the document, a complete copy may be obtained from the City of Las Vegas, City Clerk's Office.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Michael L. Montoya	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes
Barbara Casey	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

1. Request approval of Amendment #1 to Contract #4149-24 between the City of Las Vegas and MainStreet de Las Vegas.

Community Development Director Lucas Marquez advised the contract for benches had come before the Design Review Board who asked for a letter from Shipo from 2007. Community Development Director Marquez advised the letter was to be taken back to the Design Review Board for approval, however there was not a quorum. Community Development Director Marquez advised that it was taken the following month and the Design Review Board was content with the information given. Community Development Director Marquez advised they recommended approval, however the contract was about to end, therefore they wouldn't have had time to purchase the benches. Community Development Director Marquez advised they're asking for an extension for the contract.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve amendment #1 to Contract #4149-24 between the City of Las Vegas and MainStreet de Las Vegas. Councilor Martinez seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Michael L. Montoya	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes
Barbara Casey	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

2. Request approval of Resolution No. 25-06 to apply for and accept a grant for additional funding through the New Mexico Department of Transportation Aviation Division for the City of Las Vegas Municipal Airport.

Public Works Director Arnold Lopez advised there was a misprint in the signage size. Public Works Director Lopez advised the grant was in the amount of \$7,739.40 which was 95% of the project. Public Works Director Lopez advised Molzen Corbin would absorb the remaining 5% due to the misprint.

Councilor Martinez made a motion to approve Resolution No. 25-06 to apply for and accept a grant for additional funding through the New Mexico Department of Transportation Aviation Division for the City of Las Vegas Municipal Airport. Councilor Casey seconded the motion.

Resolution 25-06 was presented as follows: Due to the length of the document, a complete copy may be obtained from the City of Las Vegas, City Clerk's Office.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

David Ulibarri	Yes	Barbara Casey	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

3. Request approval to utilize Lodgers Tax for purchasing Christmas Decorations to be used for the Luces del Rio and the Plaza Park.

Public Works Director Arnold Lopez advised the decorations were going to be used for Luces del Rio and the Plaza Park.

Councilor Montoya asked where the decorations were going to be stored and kept from being damaged.

Public Works Director Arnold Lopez advised they had already bought Conex boxes that are specific for storing those items.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to approve to utilize Lodgers Tax for purchasing Christmas Decorations to be used for the Luces del Rio and the Plaza Park in the amount of \$120,000. Councilor Ulibarri seconded the motion. Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez	Yes	Barbara Casey	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

4. Request approval to utilize Lodgers Tax for phase II of electrical upgrades on the Westside of the riverwalk.

Public Works Director Arnold Lopez advised that permanent power on the West side of the riverwalk would cost approximately \$131,916.00.

Councilor Martinez made a motion to approve to utilize Lodgers Tax for phase II of electrical upgrades on the Westside of the riverwalk. Councilor Ulibarri seconded the motion.

Councilor Montoya suggested that Public Works Director Lopez request an additional amount of money in the future for overhead lighting for the riverwalk.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Michael L. Montoya	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes
Barbara Casey	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

7. Request approval of Resolution No. 25-07 supporting the Great Blocks on Railroad Capital Outlay Improvement Grant \$800,000 grant request.

Public Works Director Arnold Lopez advised there was approximately \$1 million dollars to fund the project, however it was not enough. Public Works Director Lopez advised that the project would include Douglas Avenue to Jackson Avenue and include the intersection. Public Works Director Lopez advised they were approximately \$800,000 short.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve Resolution No. 25-07 supporting the Great Blocks on Railroad Capital Outlay Improvement Grant \$800,000 grant request. Councilor Martinez seconded the motion.

Resolution 25-07 was presented as follows: Due to the length of the document, a complete copy may be obtained from the City of Las Vegas, City Clerk's Office.

Councilor Montoya asked if the City of Las Vegas was liable for the amount if the funding was not approved.

Public Works Director Lopez advised no, the project would be phased out.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Barbara Casey	Yes	David Ulibarri	Yes
Michael L. Montoya	Yes	Marvin Martinez	Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

8. Request approval to open negotiations with the American Federation of State and Municipal Employees Council (AFSCME) for one (1) economic article, one (1) non-economic article and one (1) other.

City Manager Tim Montgomery discussed the five seats for staff members to sit on the panel and those selected were Human Resource representation, Finance representation, Police Chief Caleb Marquez and a remaining seat for legal representation if needed.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve to open negotiations with the American Federation of State and Municipal Employees Council (AFSCME) for one (1) economic article, one (1) non-economic article and one (1) other. Councilor Montoya seconded the motion.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez Yes Michael L. Montoya Yes

David Ulibarri Yes Barbara Casev Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

9. Request approval to Publish Ordinance No. 25-03 Animal Services Ordinance Amending the Las Vegas Municipal Code Chapter 118 Animals Sections 118-1 through 118-53.

Police Chief Caleb Marquez advised that they had a community meeting with about 10-15 residents that voiced their concerns.

Contracted City Attorney Ambrosio Castellano mentioned they went through sections of the ordinance to answer any questions during the community meeting. Mr. Castellano advised that there were typos.

Councilor Casey asked what Sale of Animal on page 23 article 7 meant for those individuals who sell animals at the flea market.

Mr. Castellano replied it would prohibit the individual from selling at the flea market unless they provide a litter permit or the permit to sell animals within City limits.

Councilor Casey asked if it would be an additional expense for those who want to sell puppies, rabbits or goats at the flea market.

City Attorney Castellano replied yes.

Councilor Casey advised there were a lot of typos on the ordinance and she would be sending it to City Clerk Casandra Fresquez to be corrected.

Councilor Casey made a motion to approve to Publish Ordinance No. 25-03 Animal Services Ordinance Amending the Las Vegas Municipal Code Chapter 118 Animals Sections 118-1 through 118-53, with corrections. Councilor Ulibarri seconded the motion.

Councilor Montoya advised that he attended the community meeting to discuss Ordinance 25-03, and mentioned that City Attorney Castellano and Police Chief Marquez gave plenty of opportunity and provided explanations to the public.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez Yes David Ulibarri Yes Michael L. Montoya Yes Barbara Casey Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

Mayor Romero thanked those who helped with the Animal Ordinance.

10. Request approval of Resolution No. 25-09, a budget adjustment for the 2024-2025 Fiscal year.

Finance Director Morris Madrid advised it was an initiative from City Manager Tim Montgomery to be more effective and efficient with finances. Finance Director Madrid advised he computed each department's savings at 100% and at a rate of 75%. Finance Director Madrid advised the total projected savings was \$2.1 million in the general fund and \$1.7 million to be transferred to the miscellaneous and projects fund, only net amounts were transferred. Finance Director Madrid advised some of the adjustments included: uniform wear, City-wide building maintenance, computers, equipment, department necessities and acquisition plan, design and construction of City Hall. Finance Director Madrid advised the resolution was taken to the Finance Committee who agreed on everything except for the half a million dollars for the acquisition, design, and construction of City Hall.

Councilor Montoya made a motion to approve resolution No. 25-09, a budget adjustment for the 2024-2025 Fiscal year. Councilor Casey seconded the motion.

Resolution 25-09 was presented as follows: Due to the length of the document, a complete copy may be obtained from the City of Las Vegas, City Clerk's Office.

Councilor Casey voiced her opinion regarding not agreeing with items listed under miscellaneous and how it's inappropriate to spend \$1,000 on shirts and jackets for the Governing Body.

Mayor Romero discussed having uniforms to represent the City of Las Vegas when attending conferences and being out in public.

Councilor Ulibarri advised he's been on the Council for a long time and a pin with their name would be nice. Councilor Ulibarri did not agree with purchasing a jacket or shirts to represent the City of Las Vegas.

Mayor Romero asked for roll call. Roll Call Vote was taken and reflected the following:

Marvin Martinez Yes Michael L. Montoya Yes
David Ulibarri Yes Barbara Casey Yes

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

ADJOURN

Councilor Ulibarri made a motion to adjourn. Councilor Casey seconded the motion.

City Clerk Fresquez advised the motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm.

Mayor David Romero

ATTEST:

18